THE CHURCH IN LIMA 21 de Octubre del 2004
Dear brothers of the work of the Lord’s Recovery in all the earth

Due to the recent events that has taken place in Lima, and because of the activities
and decisions that Bother Dong Yu Lan, we would like to affirm the following:
1. That we are and we will continue to be the church in Lima:

4 That we are in the ground of the church in Lima, and today we
continue to be the church in Lima. We believe that there is one church
in one city. (Hch. 14:23; Tit. 1:5; Ap. 1:11). This is the ground of
oneness according to the teaching of the apostles in the NT.

According to the truth revealed in the Bible, the ground of the church
is not of any worker, practice, or biblical teaching, but the ground is
constituted of the oneness of the Body, the unique ground of locality,
and the reality of the Spirit. Any other ground is divisive and offends
the Lord.

b. Therefore, we receive al the believers of Christ, those who have been
redeemed by the blood of Christ and have been regenerated of the
Spirit in order to keep the oneness of the Body of Christ (Efe. 4; Ro.
14). We believe that the church in Lima is the local expression of the
universal Body of Christ.

2. That, any meeting outside the fellowship of the church in Lima, is a division
against the Body of Chuist and an offense against Christ the Head.

3. That, the church in Lima by taken the decision not to use certain materials that
used before, has not operated in rebellion or division, but that simply has
acted according to her obligation before the Lord, for the benefit of the saints.
As the local church we have the right and the responsibility to make decisions
regarding the churches administration in our locality. Although we are open
to the fellowship and blending of all the churches, we ask the coworkers to
respect the local administration of each church.

4. As the church in Lima, we also express our desire to be in the universal
blending of the churches in the Lord’s recovery. We would like to be in the
fellowship of the Body of Christ. We do not want to be an isolated church;
we do not want to be a “regional” church or “continental”’church, but a church
that is immersed in the unique fellowship of the universal Body of Christ our
Lord.

Therefore, we would beg you —(ask you intensely)- not to forget us in your prayers and
visits to strengthen us and support us in the unigue work of the Lord in Lima.

The responsible brothers sign below,
Andres Capillo Adrian Matta Vasquez
PD. Meeting hall of the church in Lima: Jr. Chota 1116- Cercado de Lima.




